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Launching the Neighbourhood Plan 
 
One year ago there was a vigorous public meeting in the village hall, 
chaired by Prof Tim O'Riordan the eminent environmentalist. This 
was triggered by the possibility of a housing development on open 
farmland opposite St Martin's Gardens. The debate moved on to 
wider issues about the village, its heritage, surroundings and quality 
of life, its good points and its drawbacks. Many people spoke with 
feeling. There was a sense of frustration that the way New 
Buckenham will change over the next couple of decades was largely 
out of the control of village residents. 
 
But now we are doing something about it!  As previously mentioned 
in Parish News, New Buckenham Parish Council is developing a formal 
neighbourhood plan, and the project will launch in the village hall on 
Saturday 22 April. Please come at any time. There'll be lots of 
information about what we're doing, but above all we need you to 
tell us what you think. Without your help we won't know what you 
want from your village over the next 20 years.  Everyone is welcome, 
young and old alike, because all your opinions are equally valued. 
 
The launch will be on Saturday 22 April, 10.00am – 4.00pm at the 
village hall.   Admission is free, teas and biscuits will be served. 
 
Charles Oxley 
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Just Ask  

Property Maintenance 

for all your property requirements  

specialising in Kitchens and Bathrooms   

Free No Obligation Quotes  

Just Ask Paul  

on 

01953 861476 or 07584 283624  

email: justaskpaul1@yahoo.co.uk 

BEAUTY BOX 
AND FOOT HEALTH PRACTICE 

Dermalogica facials / Body treatments 

Aromatherapy and Swedish massage 

Indian Head massage 

Manicures / Pedicures  

 Nail extensions 

Waxing Electrolysis 

General foot care / nail cutting 

Corns / Hard Skin  

Ingrowing toe nails 

Verruca treatment / Diabetic Feet 
 

HOME VISITS AVAILABLE 

Gayle Wilby Dip CFHP / MPSPract 

A MEMBER OF THE ALLIANCE OF PRIVATE SECTOR 

PRACTITIONERS 

 1 Norwich Road, New Buckenham 

Tel: 01953 861 021    

HAND-MADE WINDOWS 

DOORS, KITCHENS 

AND FURNITURE 

 

EVERYONE IS TALKING ABOUT 

JAMIE’S HAND MADE WOODWORK 

TELEPHONE JAMIE ON 

01953 860 933 
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Village Hall—100 Club 
 
As many of you will know and are part of, we run a 100 Club to raise 
funds for the village hall trust. This consists of a draw each month 
which over 130 people now enter by paying in £1.00 per month. It 
started way back in the 1980s when Brian Hill who ran the Kings 
Head started it as an early fund raiser for a new hall and here it is 
years later, still raising funds. Bryan’s trusty helper was Ken Gee 
and I was fortunate that when I took over the administration of the 
draw in 1999 Ken came with it and together we have raised 
thousands of pounds over the years for the trust. 
 
Ken started collecting monies for Bryan in 1994 but sadly he has had 
to hang up his trusty bag and cease pounding the streets of New 
Buckenham in search of money and new contributors. He was the 
most conscientious of people and the list of payees and the money 
together with a short note would be left in my letter box a week 
before month end in readiness for the next draw. He is a great loss 
to the 100 Club and I shall certainly miss him. 
 
 This then leaves a gap that we need to fill. Is there anyone out 
there who would like to join me in raising funds for the Village Hall 
by collecting the monies each month for the monthly draw? Most 
people pay several months in advance so they don’t have to be 
visited too often and any cheques need to be banked directly into 
the Trust’s account. Then there is the draw itself on the first 
Sunday of each month in one of the pubs or other public place 
which takes about half an hour. 
 
If you would like to help or join the 100 Club then give me a call on 
860191. 
 
Jimps 
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New Buckenham on Facebook 
Just to let you know I have set up a Facebook page and group for the 
local community. I have set this up for the community so you can 
share any issues that effect the village.  
This could be to advertise events at the village hall, lost pets, 
sightings of wildlife in the area or a place for local businesses to 
advertise. I wondered if you could put the details in the village 
magazine so we get lots of people liking the page. It is such a great 
village to live in and this is a Facebook page and group for the 
villagers. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/NewBuckenham/ 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/428567530821600/ 
 
Mandy Hartley 
 

Editor’s Note 
We acknowledge that not everyone in the village has or uses the 
internet or social media.  Please be assured that this magazine will 
continue to inform and sometimes, hopefully, entertain you! 
Parish News Committee 
 

Eastern Angles, Next Production 
 
Eastern Angles are back on Wednesday 26th April at New Buckenham 
Village Hall with their production of “The Strange Undoing of 
Prudencia Hart” Magical visions, devilish encounters, and wild, wild 
music. 
Tickets £9.00, £8.00 concessions, Doors open 7.00 Start 7.30pm 
Tickets from: 
Kings Stores New Buckenham, Mill House Garage, New Buckenham 
01953860572 
www.wegottickets.com 
 
Clive Rush, NewBarts 

http://www.wegottickets.com/
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Tacolneston Osteopaths 
 

Yvonne Ayliffe D.O.FSCCO  
BSSCMD MICrA 
Ian Lewis B.Ost. 
 
9 The Fields, Tacolneston 
Tel: 01953 789629/07770652839 
acorns.clinic.aylsham@gmail.com 
 
•Experienced osteopath qualified 
 for 34 years 
•Gentle Osteopathy for the elderly 
•Cranial Osteopathy 
•Headaches and migraine, acute necks 
•Sporting injuries, accidents & whiplash 
•For muscular and joint problems 
•Repetitive strain injuries at  
  work or at home 
•Pre-& post- pregnancy for mother and baby 
 

OSTEOPATHY FOR ALL 
Please ring and discuss any problem 
in confidence and  with no obligation. 

BUILDER & DECORATOR 

 
All types of building work 

undertaken including:- 
 

 

 
 

 

 Specialising in Older 
Properties 

 Extensions / Loft Conversions 

 Roofing 

 Property Maintenance 

 Landscape Gardening 

 
 

MOBILE: 07778 602 026 
HOME: 01953 860 693 
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New Buckenham Village Walkers 
 
Sunday 9th  of April Walk 
 
Our next walk will be led by Ann Leitch. This will be a fascinating  
5 mile walk starting at the Horseshoes Pub, Lower Street, 
Billingford, IP21 4HL. You will see views of the Waveney Valley as 
you have never seen before, even if you travel the A143 towards 
Diss everyday. Everyone is welcome to join the walk. 
 
The walk commences at 10:30am, with walkers from New 
Buckenham and Starston joining forces. Walkers from New 
Buckenham will need to meet at the Market Cross promptly at 
10.am.  Depending on how many times we stop to admire the 
views, the walk takes around 2 hours, as we travel along field edge 
footpaths, farm tracks and skirt woodlands.  The circular walk 
drops down to the Waveney River, and we cover a small section of 
Angles Way. 
 
Walking boots are recommended, as some parts of the walk are 
uneven and wet.  The walk is suitable for well-behaved dogs, but 
please note that we will be crossing the A143. 
 
If you would like to stop at the pub for their Sunday carvery (£7.95) 
at the end of the walk, unless you have already asked Ann to book 
the pub lunch for you, you will need to contact the pub directly to 
make your booking telling them you are with Ann Leitch’s party.  
If you would like more information contact Gerry or Geoff 861027 
 

P.S. Advanced notice. The May plod will take place on Sunday 14th 

May. Details will appear in the May edition of the Parish Magazine. 

 
Village Walkers 
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Good Companions 
31 members attended the meeting held in village hall on Thursday 
March 16th some of this number were new members so we hope you 
all had a good time and will join us again. 
 
 We wished Tom And Rosemary Winser a very happy Diamond 
Wedding Anniversary which was that day. 
We were entertained by Carol Lea . This was enjoyed by all. 
 
Our next meeting will be our 68th birthday party on Thursday 20th 
April at 2.30pm in the village hall. 
 
Christine Wilby 

Come and join us for a homemade, vintage style, cream tea lunch, 

followed by a fun afternoon of painting and creating. Learn chalk 

painting techniques and enjoy a craft of the day, in a friendly,  

nostalgic atmosphere.  

Only £30 per person, including lunch and all materials. 

Please Contact: Joanne Aston on, 01953861112 or email, 

jo.aston@kevaston.demon.co.uk for further details. 

Facebook: https://m.facebook.com/115mabeldoll/ for events page. 
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Art Exhibition 
Just a couple of things in regard to the upcoming  Exhibition 
Thursday night (13th  March) – from 10 in the evening we need a 
hand with setting the display boards up in the Hall, so all fit and 
hearty people who can spare half an hour to help out will be more 
than welcome (many hands make light work etc etc). 
Cakes – we are always amazed by the generosity of the village when 
it comes to making the delicious cakes for the refreshments during 
the weekend of the Exhibition. Could you bring them up to Hall on 
either Saturday or Sunday morning by 11am please. Many thanks 
Jon Halfacree 860064 
 

New Buckenham Society 

The Society’s AGM will be held on Wednesday 12 April at 7.30pm in 
the village hall. The business part of the meeting, traditionally brief, 
will be followed by a short talk by Matthew Blissett, the new Norfolk 
Wildlife Trust warden for New Buckenham’s common who replaced 
Darrell Stevens.  This maintains the Society’s close interest in the 
common’s environmental and historic association with the village. 
After the usual excellent refreshments, a further illustrated 
presentation will be made. All are welcome. 
Charles Oxley 
 

Parish Council  (PC) 
Our April meeting will be on Tuesday, 11th April at the Village Hall. 
Please note that this will start at 7pm, to be followed at 8pm by our 
Annual Parish Meeting which offers an opportunity to hear about the 
work of the Council over the last year. A warm invitation is extended 
to all parishioners to either or both meetings and there will be drinks 
and nibbles and a chance for informal discussion after the business 
of the evening has been completed.  Agendas and minutes for each 
meeting are posted on the noticeboard on the wall of the old Lovells 
shop on Church Street and on the web-site (newbuckenham.net) 
where there is further information about the Council. For your 
information - the PC meets on the second Tuesday of each month 
excluding August.  We look forward to seeing you on 11th April. 

Karen Hobley - Chair 
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C.A. Rush Ltd., t/a Mill House Garage 
 

THE COMMON, NEW BUCKENHAM 

Tel: 01953 860 572-Fax: 01953 860 090 
E-Mail: clive.rush@btconnect.com 

l 

EVERYTHING FOR THE MOTORIST... 

M.O.T Station inc. Diesel and Catalyst cars 

Full Diagnostic Facilities 
Up-to-date E.C.U - Engine Management Scanner 

o 
Servicing 

Exhausts, Batteries, Welding, Bodywork. Fully Equipped Tyre Bay 
Insurance and Accident Repairs 

Breakdown Service 

o 
AIR CONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

All makes of tyres at very low prices 
WE WILL COLLECT AND RE-DELIVER YOUR CAR 

 Complete Garden Clearance 

  New Gardens Designed & Planted 

  Existing Gardens Redesigned 

  Ornamental Shingle Gardens 

  Low Maintenance Gardens 

  Regular Garden Maintenance  

Paths, Drives & Patios 

  Lawns Turfed or Seeded 

  Trees Lopped & Felled 

  Hedges Planted & Maintained 

  Garden Fencing & Gates  Free Estimates and Advice 

  Garden Drainage Systems   

  Micro-digger for Hire 

 Pressure Cleaning 

For a friendly fair service 

Phone: 01953 456071  Mobile: 07785 308 423 

E-mail: ray@homecarelandscaping.co.uk 
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from 16th to 19th centuries 
 

Newspapers from 17th century 

Modern First Editions 

Children’s Books 

from Pooh to Potter 

All the above and much more! 
 

Book Room and Bindery open most 

days .. please check before visiting. 

BOOKS WANTED 

TO PURCHASE 

BOOKBINDING CLASSES 

Plum Tree Farm, Upgate Street,  

Carleton Rode 

Tel: 01953 860 746 

www.johnunderwoodbooks.com 

 
St Mary’s Residential Care Home – A country home for the elderly 

 
Situated in the village of New Buckenham, facing the village green, we provide accommo-
dation, meals and 24-hour personal care for those who find it increasingly difficult to cope 
at home without assistance. Our person-centred approach means you'll be respected as an 
individual and treated with dignity. Long/short term (respite care) care for the elderly are 
provided, including people living with dementia. 
St Mary’s incorporates a patio and two fully enclosed gardens and is registered with CQC 
for 29 single bedroom occupancy. The service user accommodation is arranged across the 
ground and first floor levels and a platform lift is provided to aid service users to the first 
floor. Bathroom/WC facilities are provided to both levels, including a dedicated hair salon 
to the ground floor. 
All meals are freshly prepared onsite by the dedicated catering staff and all specialist die-
tary needs are catered for. St Mary’s has continually received the highest Food Hygiene 
Rating of 5 awarded by the Foods Standards Agency. 
The Home’s registered manager is supported by an experienced, well trained team that 
include a deputy manager, health advisor, senior carers, carers, activities co-ordinator, 
hygiene and catering staff. 
For more information or for a visit, please contact the manager on 01953 860956, manag-
er@stmaryshome.co.uk  Market Place, New Buckenham, Norfolk, NR16 2AN. 
 

mailto:manager@stmaryshome.co.uk
mailto:manager@stmaryshome.co.uk
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St Martins Church 
It is annual meeting time for St Martin's - strictly, the Annual Vestry 
Meeting and Annual Parochial Meeting. This is when Churchwardens 
are elected - we shall need a new Churchwarden, as Jean Norton is 
retiring after several years of much-appreciated service - then  Ac-
counts are presented and Reports are made and everyone has a 
chance to ask any questions or say anything about anything relevant 
to St Martin's.    After such serious business, there will be a glass of 
wine and a nibble.  Everyone is welcome, so do please come  at 
12.00 on Sunday April 2nd (after the morning Service) in the church.    
Helen Pearson 

 

Spring towards Easter at St Martin’s 
Light Lent Lunch April 1st 
Come and share a simple Lent Lunch, from 12.30-2pm on Saturday 
April 1st with delicious home made soups, bread rolls and fruit, and 
the chance to meet and chat with friends and neighbours. There are 
books and jigsaws for sale. All ages welcome - we have a play corner 
for the children, lots of space for prams, nice tables and chairs, 
good heating and a loo! No charge, but a collection will be taken for 
the Bishop’s appeal for Ethiopia. 
 

Palm Sunday 9th April 
This is perhaps more for the grown ups, and details will be found 
elsewhere, but do join us at 10am on the Village Green to process to 
the church, and bring a 2-3ft branch of anything – doesn’t have to 
be palm! – to wave as we go (or go straight to church if you prefer) 
 

Good Friday 14th April 
After a group service at Old Buckenham at 12 noon, we have an in-
formal children’s workshop here at 2pm where we will hear the 
Easter Story, dress as Roman soldiers and share (chocolate) silver 
coins before assembling our Playmobil Easter Garden. Numbers are 
critical for this to go ahead - please book with Susan on 01953 
860929, or susie_jowett@hotmail.com 
 

Easter Day  16th April 
Easter Eucharist 11am led by Canon Lorraine Summers 
susie_jowett@hotmail.com 
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Kings Stores 
We offer a wide range of services and supplies 

including groceries, fresh meat and veg, newspapers, 

lottery, dry cleaners and lots more … 

Post Office – Wednesday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm 

Opening Hours: Monday – Saturday 7 am to 7 pm, 

Sunday 8 am – 6 pm 
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Andy Free Dip FD  
Independent Family Funeral Director 

Fairfields, High Street, Attleborough, Norfolk. 

(Next to Attleborough Methodist Church) 

 

Andy Free and Jane Patrick have been gently helping and guiding bereaved families in New Buckenham and the 

surrounding area for many years, arranging funeral services that can truly reflect the life which has been led. 

You can visit us at our relaxing funeral home, or if you prefer, we can visit you in the comfort of your own home 

Our family provide a high standard, traditional service, with a good level of local knowledge to be able to arrange 

the best for you and your family, we consider it a privilege to look after someone as if they are one of our own. 

We also offer the comfort of guaranteed Pre-paid Funeral Plans and advice on Memorialisation 

 

Contact us on (01953) 452455 24 Hours 

Email: andy@andyfree.com  www.andyfree.com 

Pete Vale 

PValeDecorating 

Accredited by the P.D.A 

High quality, friendly service 

Fully insured 

Free quotations 

 

T   01953 861 230 
 

M  07986 114 108 
 

E  peter.vale@hotmail.co.uk 

Professional 
Painter, Decorator 

and Airless Sprayer 
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Methodist Services April 2017 

Sunday 2 11:00 Old Buckenham 

Sunday 9 11:00 W Twist 

Sunday 16 11:00 V Brown 

Sunday 23 11:00 S Harvey 

Sunday 30 11:00 Hutton 

St Martins Church 

April 2017 

Sat. 1st 12:00 Lent Lunch  

Sunday 2 11:00 Parish Eucharist Lent 5 

Sunday 9 10:00 Group Communion Palm Sunday 

Friday 14 
12 noon 

2:00 

Group Eucharist at Old 

Buckenham 

Easter Garden Workshop 

Good Friday 

Sunday 16 11:00 Easter Eucharist EASTER 

Sunday 23 11:00 Parish Eucharist Easter 2 

Sunday 30 10:00 Parish Eucharist Easter 3 

The church library is open every day, with a varied selection of books. Do 

please make use of it 
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For your diary 

Contributions for the MAY 2017 issue of Parish News should be submitted by 6.00pm on FRIDAY  21 

APRIL to Linda Bryan, Pine Cottage, Marsh Lane (861107) or Michael and Jo Boswell, Peel House, 

Chapel Street. (860015) 

Alternatively by email to editor@newbucknews.co.uk 

The Village Hall administrator is Stevie Hobley, 

on (01953) 860463, mobile 07469715517 

TO ADVERTISE:  please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com 

April 2017 

Saturday 1 Lent Lunch, St Martins Church, 12:30pm 

Sunday 9 
Palm Sunday Procession, Village Green 

10am 

Sunday 9 Village Walkers, Market Cross, 10am 

Friday 14 
Children’s Easter Workshop, St Martins Church  

2-3pm 

Easter Weekend  

14-17 

Art Exhibition, Village hall. 

Opening Night (Fri 14) 7:30-10pm. 

Sat—Mpn  11am—4pm. 

Saturday 22 
Neighbourhood Plan launch event,  

Village Hall, 10am—4pm 

Wednesday 26 Eastern Angles, Village Hall 


